

TWO RIVERS GOLF CLUB NEWSLETTER



www.tworiversgolfclub.com

September 2018

We had one tournament in August, a Better Nine event at the challenging Darkhorse golf course. We had pretty hot temperatures and some lingering smoke from the huge brushfires, but overall the weather was good.

DARKHORSE RESULTS (Better Nine)

1st Flight

1	Mike Morrow	32.5 net
2	Basil Lobaugh	33.5
3	Mike Brunelle	34

Brett Svobodny won the fewest putts with 30 for the whole 18 holes.

2nd Flight

1	Renee	Wildenberg	27.5 net
---	-------	------------	----------

2 Terry Snyder 34 (card off)

3 John Valdes 34

Dan Nelson topped the putters with 30.

3rd Flight

1 Nancee Staley	31 net
2 Donna Anderson	33
3 Judy Davenport	36.5

Renee won the low putts with 32.

Closest to the Pin Winners:

Hole #3, Bob Prouty, 22' 3", hole #6, Cheryl Nelson, 1' 10", hole #13, Brett Svobodny, 2' 4", hole #16, Leo Winternitz, 11' 2".

NCGA QUALIFIER NEWS

Brad Erway and Jim Svobodny played in the Senior Four-ball qualifier tournament at Castle Oaks on August 8. They ham and egged it pretty good around the course; their 64 net seemed like a decent score. And then the net scores in the 50's started coming in. It turned out that not all the 61's made it to the next round. Nice playing, guys—I guess it was just a tough day for making the cut.

MESSAGE FROM OUR HANDICAP CHAIR

This is a review to remind you of some posting situations. The NCGA and USGA, whose rules we follow, has some requirements that I feel need to be mentioned as a reminder to post your scores correctly. Please follow these rules to post your scores accurately.

First, you only post a score when you have played with other players or clubs—I post the scores for TRGC events. You should not post a score when playing by yourself.

Second, you are supposed to post all legitimate scores for either 9 holes or 18 holes. The NCGA and USGA require that we post a score when we have played at least 7 of 9 holes or 13 of 18 holes.

Example: 15 holes were played and round ended because of darkness. Scores for remaining 3 holes are calculated by entering a score of par plus strokes allowed based on the hole handicaps. With a course handicap is 15, 1 extra stroke is added for each of the 15 most difficult holes.

Hole 16 par 4 rated 6th most difficult: add 1 stroke and record a score of 5

Hole 17 par 3 rated 18th most difficult: no strokes allowed and record a score of 3

Hole 18 par 5 rated 10th most difficult: add 1 stroke and record a score of 6

Add these 3 scores to the 15 completed hole scores for your final gross score and then post that score.

This is a very difficult topic to tackle in writing, so if you have questions please contact me and we can discuss the procedure.

The point here is post your scores because people are always watching each other and questioning how so and so got the kind of handicap they have. Be diligent and above-board about your score posting and do it correctly. That's the way to avoid any questions about your handicap.

COMING EVENTS

September brings us to Cherry Island on September 8, followed by our Club Championship rounds at Lincoln Hills (Hills Course) and Teal Bend on September 29 & 30. Definitely mark these events on your calendar.

Nick Schiaretti has sent out the lodging packages and course information for our annual Reno Trip and the Lou Mucci Memorial Tournament on October 11-14. Our tournament courses this year will be Toiyabe Golf Club (formerly Thunder Canyon) and Red Hawk (Hills course). Both courses are fun to play and reasonable for both men and women players. Nick would like \$100 deposits right away with the balance due by September 10. The lodging packages are for the Silver Legacy Resort and Casino. For the really rabid golf enthusiasts, Sandy Davis is organizing an extra event at Grizzly Ranch on Thursday, October 11. This course is flat out gorgeous and a great golfing experience.

TRGC WEBSITE

In addition to our regular website, Brett Svobodny has started a Facebook page for our club. View it under Two Rivers Golf Club.

Meanwhile, James Snyder continues to update our club website to show the proposed 2018 tournament schedule and other current information, including the 2018 membership form. This is a big job; thanks, James for your work to give us a better website. Check it out when you get a chance and use it as a reference for upcoming events: www.tworiversgolfclub.com

RECRUITMENT AND MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Even this late in our season, we have added a couple new members join our club in recent weeks; continued growth is essential for our club to remain

strong and active. Be sure to invite your friends, co-workers, and golf buddies from other groups to meet our club.

SUNSHINE

President Nick Schiaretti is still recovering from his recent surgery—he's doing well and hoping to get back in action soon.

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information or material that you would like included the newsletter, my email address is tpagefam@surewest.net; my home phone is (916) 488-6465.

Tom Page